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25 May 2010

The Chair

Portfolio Committee on Mining 

Parliament

Cape Town

Dear Mr Gona
26 May 2010:

Portfolio Committee on Mining:  Public Hearings on the establishment of State-Owned Mining Company
The Legal Resources Centre is a non-profit public interest law firm.    Much of the work of our organisation is devoted to representing poor rural communities, and our comments on the implementation of the Minerals and Petroleum Resources Development Act and any proposed amendments thereto are made on behalf of such communities.  

We submitted comments to the department and your committee on the MPRD Bill in 2001, the regulations, the amendment bill of 2007 and the National Treasury and the Finance Portfolio Committee on the royalty bill in 2007.  We look forward to participate in the public hearings for rural communities affected by mining which your committee intends to schedule for the next term.  

We wish to bring the submission hereunder to your committee’s attention at the current hearings on the establishment of a state owned mining company because we believe that it may impact on the expectations of rural communities whose communal land is being mined or on which mining is planned.
We wholeheartedly endorse the overall objectives of the current and future series of public hearings and debate about the implementation of the MPRDA, which we see as taking important steps forward in redressing past imbalances in the exploitation of the nation’s mineral resources, and which at the same time will bring the control and management of our mineral resources into line with international best practice. 
One of the [perhaps unintended] consequences of the MPRDA is that it does not adequately protect communities in the former homelands and coloured reserves, as well as communities with claims in terms of the Restitution of Land Rights Act 22 of 1994.  Any proposed amendments to the MPRDA should address the most appropriate participation arrangements to protect community interests.     
We attach the following: 

1 a short outline of the historic and current legal regime and how it impacts on rural communities whose land is being mined or mining is planned;  
2 copies of powerpoint slides [which we shall use to illustrate our oral presentation] showing developments in international law relating to Africa and the MPRDA relevant to the debate about state participation in mining.
We would also like to further explore, with the committee, the concept “community”, its definition, social and spatial boundaries of communities, and the challenges relating to accountability, democratic practices and elite capture in community structures.
Thank you for the opportunity to address your committee.
Yours faithfully

LEGAL RESOURCES CENTRE 

Per:   Henk Smith and Thulani Faku


